

MEMO

To: Recipients of Non-Recurring Grants from the State of Tennessee

From: Stuart C. McWhorter

Date: September 30, 2019

Subject: Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Non-Recurring Appropriation Grants

In the current state fiscal year, the year ending June 30, 2020, certain appropriations are designated as non-recurring in the state budget. You have received or will receive some of these non-recurring grants in this fiscal year.

Pursuant to the state's general appropriations act, Public Acts of 2019, Chapter 405, section 23, item 6, I am notifying you that these non-recurring funds were identified in the 2019-2020 budget to expire at June 30, 2020.

The state agency that has distributed or will distribute non-recurring funds to you is advising you in an attachment to this memorandum of the amount and purpose of the non-recurring funds that you are receiving in the current fiscal year (2019-2020). Funding for this program will not occur in the next fiscal year (2020-2021) unless funds are explicitly appropriated for this purpose. The attachment also identified for you a state-agency contact who may provide further information if you have questions about this notice.

Although these non-recurring funds have supported your programs and services this fiscal year, I advise you to seek alternative non-state funding for future fiscal years or to adjust your own program budget as necessary.

Attachment

SCM:DT:ac